
From: Stoltz, Carrie R - DNR 
Sent: Wednesday, July 06, 2022 6:46 AM 
To: Mott, Andrew; Dean, Janel; Henderson, David; khanus@rhinelanderwi.us; 

sholewinski@co.oneida.wi.us; mleitner@flyrhinelander.com; 
zvuwink@rhinelanderwi.us; 'Lewandowski, Richard'; 
mfugle@co.oneida.wi.us; steven.sorenson@vonbriesen.com 

Cc: Haag, Christine T - DNR; Nobile, Trevor W - DNR; Saari, Christopher A - DNR 
Subject: Site Investigation Work Plan  comments for  Rhinelander-Oneida County 

Airport  (02-44-584094) 
 
Dear Andrew, Janel , Dave, and the RP Group Members: 
 
On July 1, 2022, a copy of the site investigation work plan prepared by AECOM was submitted to the 
DNR. A review fee was not provided; therefore the DNR will only provide brief comments.  
 

• Please be advised, the work proposed may not be adequate to meet the requirements of NR 
716.  Given that groundwater contamination has been documented in groundwater samples 
from municipal and private wells at depth, the proposed investigation may not be adequate to 
define the degree and extent of contamination. 

 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Carrie Stoltz 

Hydrogeologist-Remediation and Redevelopment, EM Division 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
107 Sutliff Avenue, Rhinelander, WI 54501 
Cell Phone: (715) 360-1966 
Fax: (715)365-8932 
Carrie.Stoltz@Wisconsin.gov 
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